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Mr. John Baronian 
Chairman, Parish Council 
St. James Armenian Church 
834 Pepper Avenue 
Richmond, VA 23226 

Dear Mr. Baronian: 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

June 9, 1994 

Thank you for your letter of April 18. I was delighted to 
learn that in a short period of time, Father Nareg has shown 
leadership qualities and also has managed to win the hearts and 
confidence of the parishioners of the St. James Armenian Church. 

Father Nareg is one of our young, energetic and promising 
clergymen. I am confident that between Father Nareg's energy and 
youth, and the experience and wisdom of the members of the Parish 
Council, St. James community is being led by an excellent team-­
one that promises to do much good for our Church and people. 

May God bless you in all your endeavors. 

With prayers, 

Pr~~·~-~~---~ 
Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 
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